MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Planning Board


FROM:
Maureen O’Meara, Town Planner


DATE:
December 21, 2010


SUBJECT:
Shore Road Path Site Plan Amendment

Introduction

The Town of Cape Elizabeth is requesting revisions to the previously approved Site Plan for the Shore Road Path to convert two areas from boardwalk to fill/solid surface with a retaining wall. The application will be reviewed for compliance with Sec. 19-9, Site Plan Amendments.
Procedure

•The Board may want to begin by having the applicant summarize the revisions.

•The Board should then determine, by consensus, if sufficient information has been submitted to conduct a review of the proposed changes. No formal finding of completeness is required.

•The Board should decide if a public hearing and/or site walk will be scheduled.

•The Board may begin discussion at any time.

•If no site walk or public hearing is scheduled, at the end of discussion, the Board has the option to approve, approve with conditions, table or deny the application. If the Board has agreed to a schedule a site walk or public hearing, the application should be tabled to the next regular meeting, January 18, 2011.

Site Plan Review Standards

Below is a summary of application compliance with the Site Plan standards, Sec. 19-9-5.

A. Utilization of the Site

The amendment will not change the location of the path. The location of the two changes are immediately south of 1055 Shore Rd/across from Entrance 4 of Delano Park, and across from the Shore Rd pond (located between Chimney Rock Rd and Tides Edge Rd). Boardwalk was proposed in these two areas, but has been redesigned with solid surface and a retaining wall.

B. Traffic Access and Parking

1. Adequacy of Road System- No change.

2. Access into the Site- No change.

3. Internal Vehicular Circulation- No change.

4. Parking Layout and Design-

C. Pedestrian Circulation


No change.

D. Stormwater Management

The stormwater generated by the path will not change. How existing stormwater in the path area will be handled will change. The retaining wall across from Delano Park entrance #4 and the pond should facilitate better maintenance of stormwater flows in both areas.

E. Erosion Control


No change.

F. Water Supply


Not applicable.

G. Sewage Disposal


Not applicable.

H. Utilities


Not applicable.

I. Water Quality Protection


No change.

J. Wastes


No change.

K. Shoreland Relationship


No change.

L. Technical and Financial Capacity


No change.

M. Exterior Lighting


No change.

N. Landscaping and Buffering


No change.

O. Noise


No change.

P. Storage of Materials


Not applicable.

Motion for the Board to Consider

Findings of Fact

1.
The Town of Cape Elizabeth is requesting revisions to the previously approved Site Plan for the Shore Road Path to convert two areas from boardwalk to fill/solid surface with a retaining wall.

2.
The application complies with the standards of Sec. 19-9-5, Site Plan Approval Standards.

THEREFORE BE IT ORDERED that, based on the plans and materials submitted and the facts presented, the application of the Town of Cape Elizabeth for revisions to the previously approved Site Plan for the Shore Road Path to convert two areas from boardwalk to fill/solid surface with a retaining wall be approved.
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